
Devotions 
Miraculous Medal 
Novena 
Mondays after the  
9:00am Mass

St. Jude Novena 
Thursdays after the 
9:00am Mass

Adoration of the 
Blessed Sacrament 
Wednesdays 
12:30pm–1:00pm
Benediction at 1:00pm

First Friday 
8:00pm–9:00pm
Benediction at 9:00pm

The Holy Rosary 
Monday through Friday 
at 8:30am; Saturdays at 
8:00am

89 overlook drive
mastic beach, ny 11951

phone: 631-281-5743

www.stjudemb.org
rectory@stjudemb.org

fax: 631-395-5786

Roman Catholic  
Shrine Church of

St. Jude

Pastor
Rev. Gregory Yacyshyn

In Residence 
Msgr. John Heinlein

Senior Priest
Rev. James Leone
 

Parish Office 
Hours
Monday, Tuesday,  
Thursday, & Friday 
9:00am–5:00pm
Wednesdays 
9:00am–6:00pm
Saturdays 
CLOSED
Sundays 
10:00am–2:00pm
Closed Holidays

Deacons 
Thomas Gillen  
Kenneth Geoghan 
Mark Herrmann 
Joseph Simeone

Useful Numbers
Rectory 
281-5743
Parish Outreach 
281-5634
Religious 
Education 
281-2835
Youth Ministry 
281-5743
Nursery School 
395-3959

Queen of Apostles 
School 
878-1033
St. Vincent Depaul 
219-3542

Sacrament of  
Anointing of  
the Sick
Available in danger of 
death or whenever 
there is a personal 
need, call the rectory 
for an appointment.

Sacrament 
of Penance/
Confession
Saturdays  
4:00–4:45pm and by 
appointment
Wednesdays 
2:00–2:45pm and by 
appointment

Parish Outreach
Mon.–Thurs. 
9:00am–1:00pm
Closed  
Fri., SAT., SUN.,  
And Holidays 

Sacrament of 
Marriage
Couples wishing to be 
married should contact 
the rectory at least one 
year in advance to meet 
with one of the priests 
to make wedding 
arrangements.  
Pre-Cana is required 
for all couples.

Sacrament of 
Baptism
Celebrated on most 
Sundays throughout 
the year. Please contact 
the rectory to set up 
an appointment with 
a member of the staff 
to arrange for the 
Baptismal preparation 
session and to set a 
date for Baptism.

Celebration of  
the Eucharist
Saturday Evenings  
5:00pm	V igil Mass 
7:30pm	S panish Mass

Sunday 
8:00am	E nglish & Italian 
9:30am	C hildren’s Choir 
11:30am	Adult Choir 
5:00pm	Y outh Mass

Monday, Tuesday,  
Thursday and Friday 
9:00am	 Mass

Wednesday 
9:00am	 Mass 
Noon	 Mass

Saturday 
8:30am	 Mass 

Holy days as 
announced.

Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time - January 29th 2012

“To the Greater Glory of God and the Salvation of Souls.”



Faith Formation 
Large Group Presentation for CP1, RCIC1 & High School students: 

On Monday, January 30th at 7:45PM to 8:45PM. Topic: Missions

First Holy Communion Retreat Saturday, February 4th from 1–4PM in the 
parish center main hall. Students are to bring snack and drink in brown bag with their 
names on it. Sign in & out will be with their Catechist in the parish center main hall. All 
students must attend.

St. Vincent de Paul
In the Gospel today we read that because Jesus spoke with authority his reputation 
spread throughout the surrounding region of Galilee. As his disciples, we can also 
speak with authority when we put our faith into actions by helping the poor and 
suffering.

Lighthouse Catholic Media
TRUTH BE TOLD: ‘Lighthouse Catholic Media’ presents the first-ever young adult 
download of the month club, called Truth Be Told. Each month, for only $1.99 a 
month, you’ll receive via email, an exciting and faith-filled mp3 download from the 
biggest speakers in young adult ministry. An excellent gift idea for grandchildren or 
godchildren ages 13–30. Sign up today at www.tbtdownload.com. When signing up, 
please be sure to use St. Jude’s promo code 23358.

Catholic Ministries Appeal 2012
The Catholic Ministries Appeal has begun in our Parish and across the Diocese. The 
Catholic Ministries Appeal is the yearly appeal that helps our diocese fund many 
ministries, services and agencies in the 133 parishes across Long Island. We realize 
that everyone’s financial situation is different. Discuss with your family and prayerfully 
reflect upon the graces that God has bestowed on you and your loved ones. The 
decision you make is between you and God, and through prayer and reflection, 
you will come to a meaningful response. Parish Goal for 2011 was $50,174.00. Our 
Parish reached our goal and received a 20% parish share of $10,034.80. Monies 
pledged and received over goal was $7,115.00,  and we received an 80% parish 
share of $5,692.00. The total parish share received for 2011 was $15,726.80. Our 
parish Goal for 2012 is $56,200.00. If we reach our parish goal, St. Jude will receive 
a parish share of 20% totaling $11,240.00. For any money pledged and received 
over goal the parish receives a share of 80%. On the pledge card there is an payment 
option for (4 months or 10 months) which you can make a pledge or pay online, if 
you would like to make a credit card payment now, please call 516-379-5210 ext. 
213, and speak to Maggie.. 

First Friday Devotions
First Friday is February 3rd. Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament begins at 8PM, 
and concludes with Benediction at 9PM. We encourage all of our parishioners to 
participate in the Hour of Adoration.

First Saturday Devotions
The First Saturday of each month is especially dedicated to Our Blessed Mother. 
Please join in the praying of the Rosary and the First Saturday Devotion prayers on 
February 4th at 8AM, preceding the Holy Sacrifice of the Mass at 8:30AM.

Man of the Year—Fr. Greg!
‘The Rotary Club of Shirley and the Mastics’ Invites you to celebrate with us as we 
honor our ‘2012 Man of the Year’, Rev. Gregory Yacyshyn, on Saturday, February 4th 
at ‘Sunset Harbor’. Cocktail hour begins at 7pm. Dinner and festivities are from 8PM 
to midnight. Tickets are $75 per person, or $140 per couple. Tickets are available 
for purchase until Monday, January 30th.  Please call Bill Guiducci at 395-9500.

Masses for the Week
Saturday, January 28, 2012
5:00pm	� Paul Hutnick †
7:30pm 	 Margaret Weis †
Sunday, January 29, 2012
8:00am	A ngela Zuricha †
9:30am	 Parishioners of St. Jude
11:30am	S teve Gallery †
5:00pm	I ntentions of B.J. & Raquel Ciner
MONDAY, January 30, 2012
9:00am	R ichard Tache † 
Tuesday, January 31, 2012
9:00am	C hristopher Clay † 
Wednesday, February 1, 2012
9:00am	E ileen Lukeman †
12 Noon	�S aint Jude Guild: 

Christine Theresa Harney † 
In honor of St. Ann,  
Mother of Mary 
Intentions of Frank &  
Josephine Scida 

Thursday, February 2, 2012
9:00am	C hristopher Barnes †
Friday, February 3, 2012 
9:00am	S am Carcione †
Saturday, February 4, 2012
8:30am 	F  rank & Theresa Illiano †
5:00pm	A nthony & Charles DeTomaso †
7:30pm 	 Mario Rakvin†
Sunday, February 5, 2012
8:00am	S ebastian & Rosalia Realmuto †
9:30am	 Parishioners of St. Jude
11:30am	 Barbara Cremone †
5:00pm	 John Hamill †
† Denotes Mass is for deceased

For the Sick: Benjamin Archer, Faith Barile, 
Paul Bidegain, Janeth Billian, Jeanne Blevins, Janet 
Brandimarte, Francis X. Butler, Lewis Ciullo, Cecelia 
Cottone, Cathy Cremmens, Anthony Cuccia, Mary 
Theresa Cunningham, Michael Francis Cunningham, 
Natalie Danisi, Alexandra Ditman, Isabella Grace 
Dobbeck, Chuck Drake, Nicholas Ferrara, Anthony 
Fino, Christian Gallucci, Frank Gaeta, Bob Gamberale, 
Deacon Ken Geoghan, Nora Getchell, Ann Giordano, 
Michelle Gonzalez, Joan Guarino, Santo Giunta, 
Charlotte Hall, Catherine Hannon, Jon Hanson, Steve 
Herrbrandt, Jo, Richard & Matthew Kaminsky, Father 
Walter Kedjierski, Cookie Landau, Frances Lee, 
Christine Leone, Katherine Lindsey, Carmine Linsalata, 
Brian Lotus, Julius Manchise, Joseph V. Mosca Jr., Joan 
Muller, Ruth Muller, Ronald Nappe, Frank Nitto, Miguel 
Oriana, Doris Ortiz, Joan & Jessica Passaro, Jackie 
Pastore, Gina Pisano, Abdul Rattu, Karen Ratcliff, 
Aurora Riela, Salvatore Russo, Al & Farah Schacca, 
Lucille Story, Joseph Stozzetto, Patricia Swenson, 
Angelo Tafuro, Al Vanderbilt, Mary Vazzana

For the Deceased: Tina Muzio, Justin 
Kalinowski, Joseph Gynizio, Maria Potter

For the Military: John Abel, Matt Corica, 
Joseph Competello, Michael Cuervo, Kenneth Drumm, 
Jr., Daniel Edwards, Daniel Engo, Michael Hickey, 
Jeffrey Holmes, Steven Kay, Richard Kruger, Chris 
Manakides, John Maresca, Joe Occhineri, Anthony 
Ochoa Jr., Katherine M. Onorato, Matthew Parenti, 
Rich Pinckney, Tory Pinckney, Gerard Posillico, John 
Redding, Jr., Eric Reilly, Vinnie Riveria, Randy Sanchez, 
Steven Schloesser, Carl Seaman, Don Skelton, Bobby 
Sosa, Derek Trabocchi, Timothy Weisner

We always find that those who walked closest to Christ 
were those who had to bear the greatest trials.

—Saint Teresa of Avila



From the Pastor

January 29th, 2012

Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time

Some—perhaps a good number of us—have had the benefit and the blessings of a Catholic School 
education. Though those “I Survived Catholic School” bumper stickers (which really make me cringe) 
bear witness to the fact that not everyone speaks positively of their parochial education, my personal 
experience was a good one. I entered first grade at St. William the Abbot School, Seaford, in September 
1972—almost 40 years ago. The principal, Sr. Jean Redigan, the half-dozen other Ursuline Sisters of 
Blue Point, and the dedicated lay teachers who taught there made a definite impression on my siblings, 
numerous neighbors, and friends who attended. My first grade teacher—Miss Bernadette Miller—is still 
there, and I do see her on occasion. Jesus Christ, Church/Sunday Mass, and Catholic School were very 

much a part of the air we breathed. As a young boy, I thought that this structure was the way life was supposed to be for everyone. 
Though a bit naïve in my thinking, I was very blessed.

In the last several weeks, we have read in the papers or seen on television that six Catholic elementary schools in the Rockville Centre 
Diocese will be closing this coming June due to declining enrollment and increasing expenses. Some of these schools’ participating 
families have expressed their anger at the decision and have organized protests in efforts to keep their school open. Bishop Murphy and 
diocesan officials have been firm that the Strategic Plan will remain in place, and that the decision will not be reversed. Dishearteningly, 
some of these schools had become, or were swiftly becoming, severe drains on shrinking parish revenues. Though I don’t know the 
specific financial/enrollment positions of those individual institutions slated to close, I do know about ours—Our Lady Queen of Apostles 
Regional.

Catholic elementary schools in this country have a history dating back about 200 years. Briefly stated, in the 19th century, the United 
States was a predominantly Protestant country, hostile to Catholicism, and Protestantism strongly “flavored” much of public life and public 
education. St. Elizabeth Bayley Seton was one of the early proponents of a system of Catholic primary education. She laid the foundation 
for and inspired members of other religious communities, clergy, and laymen to found parochial schools. This system progressed into the 
20th century. 

With the post-war prosperity of the late 1940’s and 1950’s, a tremendous number of parish schools were built, especially here in the 
northeast. The Catholic population soared; Sunday Mass attendance by Catholics was more than 80%; churches were packed, and 
those who attended contributed a more substantial percentage of their income than the average parishioner does today; construction 
labor, material, and utility costs were comparatively lower than they are currently; and most significantly, the schools were staffed by 
communities of religious sisters (and brothers) who basically cost the parish little more than the expense of room and board. Therefore, 
the cost of a Catholic education was extremely affordable—in some cases even free of charge—and the classrooms were filled—some at 
60 children in a class – with many children on waiting lists… Catholic life of 50–60 years ago has changed drastically! This reality must be 
acknowledged in order to understand the current situation.

I invite correction if I am mistaken, but I am not aware that any of our diocesan Catholic elementary schools sustains its expenses with 
tuition, fund raising, and individual private donations alone. There are no “profitable” schools in our system. Today, diocesan schools are 
no longer administered and staffed by virtually cost-free religious sisters, but mainly by lay women and men who receive (though not up 
to public school standards) salaries and fringe benefits. Buildings need to be maintained, heated and lighted. We all know about LIPA and 
oil/gas bills and various insurances. Technology, equipment, and furniture need to be updated, improved and replaced over time. Some 
grades have only 15 pupils or less per section which could easily accommodate 10 more at negligible expense; while increasing income 
by 10 tuitions. And costs are always rising… Each school board and administration is always looking for ways to increase revenue and 
cut expenses. The per-pupil cost for our Catholic elementary schools are a fraction of those attending public school. But whereas public 
education is funded through property taxes, parochial education is funded primarily through tuition and parish subsidies.

For Our Lady Queen of Apostles Regional School in Center Moriches, of the total budgeted operating revenue of $1,409,547 for the 
2011/2012 school year, $785,059 was anticipated from tuition (177 students at $4,308 per single child family), and $330,000 (or 
23.4% of budget) from supporting parish subsidies (representing 15% of regular offertory collections from each of the four participating 
parishes: St. John, Ctr. Moriches; St. Jude; Sts. Peter and Paul, Manorville; and Immaculate Conception, West Hampton Beach). Unless 
the tuition were raised to over $6000 per single child at current enrollment, the school would not possibly be viable without parish 
subsidies. Moreover, St. John’s Parish absorbs additional costs that in fairness should be charged to the school, but are thankfully not. 
If Bishop Murphy/the Diocese mandated (as other dioceses have) that all schools have to be self-sustaining on tuition, fundraising, and 
individual contributions alone, would even a handful of our Catholic elementary schools be able to survive? 

We at St. Jude support Catholic education, spiritually and financially. We support O.LQ.A. School. I strongly believe in Catholic education, 
but I also believe that parishioners and school families should know that what it costs to fund our school is a significant sacrifice not 
only for the tuition payers, but also for each of the supporting parishes, who rightfully hope for a “return on investment” in the form 
of vocations and devout Catholics for the future life of the Church. I hope this overview (which could have been expanded with many 
additional details) reveals that parents, the Diocese of Rockville Centre, and our parishes have much invested in our parochial and regional 
schools, and that it is naïve to think that these entities can operate without considerable participation, effort, and expense. May God bless 
and help our Catholic Schools to grow and flourish!

In Christ,
Fr. Greg

atholic Schools 2012



Eagle Scout Project
As you may have noticed an outside 
podium has been completed off the path 
on the west side of the church. We are 
now asking ministries, parishioners, 
families and friends who may be interested 
in donating towards purchasing the St. 
Francis statue that Fr. Greg has chosen to 
be mounted on the completed podium. 
All donations can be placed in the regular 
collection basket, dropped off/or mailed 
to the rectory. Please be sure to indicate 
that your donation is for the ‘Eagle Scout 
Project-Statue’.

Church in Need Collection
On February 5th a collection will be taken 
for the “The Church in Need.” The monies 
collected at this time will be shared among 
three areas of the world where there is 
particular need for help: Church in 
Central and Eastern Europe 
The collection provides support for basic 
pastoral programs and makes scholarships 
available for students studying to serve 
their local church. These students become 
vital participants in the renewal of the 
Church in the region. The Church in 
Latin America faces many difficult 
challenges. Natural disasters in many areas 
caused lasting damage to the Church, 
while a significant loss of parishioners to 
migration and to other faiths, the inability 
to support itself financially, and a lack of 
priests and religious to help effectively 
minister to the large number of Catholics 
continue to trouble the region. The 
Church in Africa funds will go to 
assisting African countries where poverty, 
sickness and political strife prevent people 
from living in dignity. Please be as generous 
as your means may allow.

AARP Tax Counseling 
The Mastic/Moriches/Shirley Community 
Library is offering to seniors tax counselling 
on February 2nd, 9th, 16th, 23rd, March 
1st, 8th, 15th, 22nd, & 29th, April 5th & 
12th. Time available is from 10AM to 2PM 
you must register in advance please call 
399-1511.

Feast of St. Blaise
On the Feast of St. Blaise it is customary 
to bless the throats of the faithful to ask 
protection from illnesses of the throat. 
The blessing of  throats will be available on 
the Feast Day Friday, February 3rd, after 
the 9AM Mass. We will also offer a general 
blessing after all Masses the weekend of  
February 4th & 5th.

Retrouvaille—Marriage 
Counseling Retreat
‘Retrouvaille’ is a peer ministry. Couples 
who have had problems in their own 
marriages and have recovered from 
those problems, share their experiences 
with couples in troubled marriages with 
the hope that they too will see that their 
marriage can be saved. Thousands of 
couples all over the globe have found 
hope, help and healing by participating in 
the ‘Retrouvaille’ program. A ‘Retrouvaille 
Weekend’ is a deeply personal and private 
experience shared between a husband and 
wife that can help a couple to reconnect 
and go on to lead a happy and fulfilling 
life together. YOU CAN SAVE YOUR 
MARRIAGE NOW! For more information 
about the upcoming ‘Retrouvaille 
Weekend’ that begins on Friday, February 
3rd at the ‘Montfort Retreat House’ in Bay 
Shore. Please call 1-800-470-2230 and 
you will be connected (confidentially) to 
an experienced couple from ‘Long Island/
Metro Retrouvaille’ who can help.

Attention Girl Scouts
Currently working on Religious awards: 
Please call Mrs. Schiraldi at 281-6501 
to arrange for the handing in of your 
completed books by February 4th.

Senior residents of 
Brookhaven
Residents of the Town of Brookhaven, 
over the age of 60 are welcome to come 
to the ‘Bay Area Nutrition Center’ at 369 
Neighborhood Road in Mastic Beach. A 
hot lunch is served daily as well as coffee 
and tea. There are various activities, 
parties, cards and games at the center. 
Transportation can be arranged for those 
who do not drive. Please call 281-7679 
for more information. The ‘Bay Area 
Nutrition Center’ is seeking volunteers to 
deliver ‘Meals on Wheels’ to the home-
bound in Mastic. This route consists of six 
meals. Please call 281-7679 if you are able 
to volunteer.

Operation Hearts & Home
Children in African orphanages do not 
stand much of a chance in life. ‘Operation 
Hearts and Home’ is headed to Ethiopia 
February 17–26th to work in orphanages. 
Please consider donating gently used 
electronics. If you are interested in joining 
the trip or donating, please call 631-659-
3468 or go to operationheartsandhome.
org.

McGann-Mercy High 
School To Hold “One-
Stop” Registration for the 
2012-2013 School Year
‘Bishop McGann-Mercy Diocesan Junior 
High and High School’ in Riverhead will 
hold registration for the upcoming 2012–
2013 school year on Saturday, February 
4th from 9AM–12 noon. All incoming 
7th–11thgraders and parents are strongly 
encouraged to attend this “one-stop” 
registration event. Bring all required 
paperwork from the registration packet. 
Located in Riverhead, New York, it is the 
mission of ‘Mercy High School’ to provide 
an environment in which all students are 
challenged and inspired to achieve their 
personal best. With approximately 500 
students in grades 7–12, the school’s 
uniquely small Catholic community, with 
its enriching and supportive environment, 
has its roots in the religious traditions of 
the ‘Sisters of Mercy’ and the Catholic 
faith. The administration, faculty and staff 
are dedicated to teaching students to live 
morally, responsibly, and productively. 
Distinguished by the ‘United States 
Department of Education’ as a ‘National 
School of Excellence’ and accredited by 
the ‘Middle States Association’, ‘McGann-
Merc’y is committed to preparing leaders 
for tomorrow. For more information on 
registration or attending ‘Bishop McGann-
Mercy Diocesan Junior High and High 
School’, please call the Admissions office 
at 631.727.5900, ext. 35. 

Spiritual Care Companion 
Are you looking for an avenue to volunteer 
your time with others? Are you called to be 
the friend of a person with special needs? 
If so, come to our Information Session 
and learn more on Thursday, February 
7th from 9:30–11:30AM at Our Lady of 
Consolation, 111 Beach Drive, West Islip, 
NY 11795. Training dates are Feb. 28, Mar. 
6, 13, 20, 27 and April 3 from 9:30AM–
12:30PM. For more information, please 
call Carol Cella or Trish Luvin 465-6307 at 
631-465-6306.

“Our own evil inclinations 
are far more dangerous 

than any external enemies.” 
—Saint Ambrose of Milan



 
 Mass Attendance

	 Saturday	 Sunday

	 5pm	 7:30	 8am	 9:30 	11:30	 5pm	T otal

Jan. 1	 323	 155	 165	 208	 495	 190	 1536

Jan. 8	 369	 150	 240	 366	 580	 180	 1885

Jan. 15	 478	 161	 188	 368	 580	 180	 1955

Jan. 22	 192	 120	 156	 278	 500	 170	 1716

Weekly Collections
January 22nd	 $7,568.39

Scripture Readings
MONDAY, January 30, 2012  

Weekday 
2 Sm 15:13–14, 30; 16:5–13 / Mk 5:1–20

Tuesday, January 31, 2012 

Saint John Bosco, priest  
2 Sm 18:9–10, 14b, 24–25a, 30—19:3 /  

Mk 5:21–43

Wednesday, FEBRUARY 1, 2012 

Weekday 
2 Sm 24:2, 9–17 / Mk 6:1–6 

Thursday, FEBRUARY 2, 2012 

Presentation of the Lord  
Mal 3:1–4 / Heb 2:14–18 / Lk 2:22–40 or 

2:22–32  

FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 3, 2012 

Weekday  
Sir 47:2–11 / Mk 6:14–29 

Saturday, FEBRUARY 4, 2012 

Weekday  
1 Kgs 3:4–13 / Mk 6:30–34

Sunday, FEBRUARY 5, 2012  

Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Jb 7:1–4, 6–7 / 1 Cor 9:16–19, 22–23 / Mk 

1:29–39

Altar Bread and Wine 
The altar bread and wine for the week of  

January 30th have been donated: 

In Honor of St. Jude

Dates are available for weeks of  

March 12th & 19th

Altar Flowers 
The altar flowers for the weekend of  

January 28th & 29th have been donated:  

In Honor of St. Jude

Baptism 
Christian Antonio Gonzalez

May God bless him and his family!

Worldwide Marriage Encounter
A Valentine’s Day Gift! Celebrate your marriage and your love by experiencing a 
‘Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend’. Make your good marriage truly great. 
Next weekend is February 10–12th. Registration is limited. For more information 
or to apply, call (toll free) 1-866-499-6354. Please email Ron and Chris Morasse 
at ron@morassefamily.com or visit our local web site at http://www.wwmeli.org 
for more information.

St. Jude Blood Drive 
St. Jude will be hosting a Blood Drive on Friday, February 17th, from 3PM–9PM.
Outreach volunteers will be taking pledges after all Masses on the weekends of 
January 28th & 29th, February 4th & 5th, and February 11th & 12th. Please sign up 
at that time. If that is not possible, you can sign up online at www.nybloodcenter.
org or call Outreach Monday–Thursday 9AM–1PM at 631-281-5634. Our blood 
supply is dangerously low at this time of year. Please consider giving the “Gift of 
Life”. 

The Woman at the Well Series
Come together with other women as we look at the stories of the Women in the 
Bible, as well as other women in our Church history and see how they relate to our 
lives today, on Tuesday, February 21st, from 7:30–9PM with facilitator, Sister Grace 
at ‘Mary Immaculate’ in Bellport, in Room 7 of the church auditorium. The Woman 
We Will Meet: “A feather on the breath of God,” Hildergard of Bingen.

Catholics of African Ancestry
The 31st Annual Mass of Thanksgiving will be celebrated on Saturday, 
February 25th at 2PM at ‘St. Agnes Cathedral,’ located at 29 Quealy Place in 
Rockville Centre.

Divorced/Serparted/Widowed?
Find help for the heartache of divorce, seperation, and widowhood. A weekend 
away for a lifetime of change. The next weekend is March 2–4th at the ‘Monfort 
Spiritual Center’ in Bay Shore. For more information and reservations, call John at 
516-822-0635. You can also email us at beginningexperienceli@hotmail.com

“Blessed Are You” Bereavement Conference
Sponsored by ‘Catholic Cemeteries’ and the ‘Office of Faith Formation’ in the 
‘Diocese of Rockville Centre’. For the bereaved and those ministering to them. All 
faiths welcome! On Saturday, March 17th from 8:30AM–5:30PM at ‘Kellenberg 
Memorial High School’ in Uniondale. The ‘Bereavement Conference’ is designed 
for anyone who has experienced loss and for those who minister to the bereaved. 
A keynote speaker and multiple workshops are offered in specific loss, traumatic 
loss, spirituality and support and workshops for facilitators. Download a listing of 
workshops or register online and save. “...Blessed are they who mourn for they shall 
be comforted” (MT5:4). For more information go to http://www.drvc-faith.org/
bereavement.html.

Dead Sea Scrolls Exhibit
Currently exhibiting until April 15th at ‘Discovery Times Square’, 226 W. 44th 
Street (between 7th–8th Aves.) Monday–Thursday, 10AM–8PM; Friday, Saturday 
& Sunday, 10AM–9PM (Last admission is one hour prior to closing). Adults: 
$22.50; Seniors (65+): $20.00; Students/Youth (5-17): $15. Student and Youth 
groups receive one (1) free ticket for every ten (10) purchased, all other groups 
receive one (1) free ticket for every twenty (20) tickets purchased. There is a 
group minimum of 10 people. Groups must reserve a specific date and time for 
their visit. Group reservation times are every half hour beginning at 10AM. The 
‘Hands on History Workshop’ is available for an additional $5 per participant. 
Bring your exhibition experience to life with ‘Audio Guides’, just $6 each when 
reserved with your group! For more information, and to read our reviews, please 
go to our website. http://www.discoverytsx.com/groupsales3




